June 2008

Dear Praying Friends,

As we look back on the past two months we can only say thank you to our gracious and all knowing LORD. Five more churches have voted us on for support, and we are steadily making steps toward our destination in Brazil! We have traveled many thousands of miles and have gleaned much knowledge from the pastors and churches we have visited. As we travel each week we can clearly see that our Creator truly is at work in every place and in every life. We are thankful that we have a such a sure foundation to rest our lives upon, and we eagerly anticipate the time when we can teach those in Brazil of our wonderful Creator and Savior.

The LORD is our Shepherd and truly we have never wanted or lacked any good thing. After one of our meetings in April we had our van broken into and our video projector stolen. God provided another projector and the finances to repair our broken van window before our next meeting that week! We are thankful that we can focus all our attention on the work God has called us to and trust Him to take care of the daily needs. We are also thankful for the protection God gave as Jeremy accidentally turned the wrong way on a one way highway. Thankfully, we were able to get off the road before the oncoming traffic hit us head on! The LORD has given us many opportunities to preach the Gospel to people He has brought across our path, and we saw one man saved during a jail ministry. Praise the LORD that salvation is free to all who will believe! May we never overlook and pass by those who God brings across our path to witness to!

We would appreciate your prayers as we continue to travel with a nearly full schedule throughout the summer months. Pray that God would prepare the hearts of those whom we will meet, and that we may have a fruitful summer. Thank you to all of you who have prayed and given to help us on our way! The following are some specific requests that you can pray on our behalf:

- 1) Pray for wisdom as we continue scheduling meetings for next year.
- 2) Pray that we would walk in the Spirit as we prepare for and travel to our meetings.
- 3) Pray for spiritual and physical strength as we continue to travel.
- 4) Pray for more supporting churches and a soon departure for Brazil.

With Grateful Hearts,

The Lockhart Family